
President 
Joe Farrell 
 
Vice-President 
Patti Bucek 
 
Treasurer 
David Baboian 
 
Secretary 
Elaine Farrell 
 
Immediate Past President 
Michael Dillon 
 
Zone Directors 
1 Beth Nerino 
2 Matt Carnovale 
3 Linda Lippert 
4 John Reiersen 
5 Jackie Garno 
6 Ed Trador 
7 Carney Humphreys 
8 Bill Carlisle 
9 Laura Witte 
10 Joe Washburn 
11 Greg Hartman 
12 Annette Crist 
13 Vacant 
14 Monti Fletcher 
15 Fred Littmann 
16 Linda Dalton 
17 Carl Janes 
18 Ann Frankhouse 
19 Al Michelotti 
20 Kathy Hooven 
21 Dave Patton 
22 Vacant 
 
Important Dates 
 
November 25th 
Thanksgiving 
 
December 4th 
Westover Holiday decora-
tions go up 
 
December 10th 
Last day for Leaf pickup 
 
December 18th 
Santa’s Breakfast 
 
December 25th 
Christmas day 
 
January 8th 
Westover holiday decora-
tions down 
 
 

Westover Dues Collection 

 

NEWSLETTER 
November 2010 

 

www.villageofwestover.org 

 The  Westover Civic As-
sociation asks for your financial 
support for 2011 by renewing 
your membership.   The  Civic 
Association is an all volunteer 
organization and membership in 
the Association is also voluntary.  
Dues are only $30 per year for a 
household. 
 
So why should you join and pay 
your dues?   
  

 The summer and early fall 
block parties held twice a year;  

 The web-site located at  
www.villageofwestover.org with a 
great deal of helpful information; 

 The informative newsletter; 

 Financial support to help 
with several Women’s Club pro-
jects such as the Garage Sales, 
Pumpkin Carving and Egg Hunt; 

 Ability for Westover to pur-
sue grants to further enhance the 
beauty and resale value of 
Westover homes; 

 Email Blast system for timely 
and quick updates; 

 Provide holiday decorations 
throughout Westover in keeping 
with the Williamsburg tradition; 

 Mowing and maintenance in 
the beautiful Common areas; 

 Maintenance and upgrades 

for the tree id signs, benches and 
entrance neighborhood lighting; 

 Printing Fitness Trail maps;  

 Maintenance of the street 
signs;  

 Printing of the Westover 
Directory of residents. 
  
 Your zone director will 
be visiting shortly to collect your 
dues.  Or you may mail your dues 
to Dave Baboian, Westover 
Treasurer, 4350 Carlisle Pike, 
Camp Hill, PA  17011.  
 
SEE BACK PAGE FOR 

IMPORTANT DUES 

INFORMATION. 

 The Westover Civic As-
sociation will continue the tradi-
tion of providing fresh garland 
and red bows for the street signs 
in our community and you all are 
invited to help put them up!  We 
are going to put the decorations 
up on Saturday, December 4th at 
9:00 am and take them down on 
Saturday, January 8th at 9:00 am.   
 
 We look forward to your 
assistance with this fun and easy 
project.  It is also a great way to 
meet your neighbors.  We form 
teams, and each team does two 
or three posts.  It is fun and only 
takes a maximum of 45 minutes, 
and we even provide refresh-
ments of hot chocolate, coffee 
and doughnuts. Grab your gloves, 
hat, a warm coat and join us in 

McCord Commons.  
 
MAKE IT A FAMILY PROJECT.  
 This project has evolved 
to be a very fun-family project to 
adopt and trim a sign.  It is really 
easy and all you need is a ladder 
or a tall family member!  We pro-
vide the bows, the garland, the 
ties, the minimal instructions and 
most importantly the hot choco-
late and donuts!  It takes about 5 
minutes for each post.  We ask, if 
you would like to reserve a post, 
to call Joe Farrell at 697-6244 or 
email him at jfarrell@farrell-
assoc.com.   
 
 Hope to see you at 
McCord Commons on Decem-
ber 4th at 9:00 am. 

 

 

Westover Holiday Decorations Time 

http://www.villageofwestover.org
mailto:jfarrell@farrell-assoc.com
mailto:jfarrell@farrell-assoc.com
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Leaf Pick Up Extended 
 

 Hampden Township has 
extended leaf pickup till Friday 
December 10th (weather per-
mitting).  There 
will not be  a 
pickup on the 
Friday after 
Thanksgiving.   

 

Breakfast with Mr. & Mrs. Claus  
Saturday, December 18, 2010 

 Friends and neighbors, please join us at the annual Westover Women's Club Santa 
Breakfast.  For the second year in a row, Jolly Old Saint Nicholas...aka Santa, will be greeting 
our little ones after enjoying a sumptuous breakfast buffet at the Navy Officers' Club.   Each 
child will have ample time to share their wish list and talk with Santa.    
     Our resident photographer, Joe Farrell, will be taking photos at no charge, and posting 
them online for you to access.   This year, Santa will be giving each child a lovely candy treat, 
personalized gifts from you are not necessary.  The Santa treats were part of a very generous 
donation from the Rite Aid Corporation. 
      This is a lovely event, open to everyone in the neighborhood 
(no children required).   You are encouraged to invite family and 
friends to join you this year, as we do have a minimum guest list 
to fill, and the facility is just grand!    
h 
Time: 9:00 - 11:00 am 
Place: Officers' Club, Naval Support Activity (behind Lowe's) 
Price: Adults $14, Children 5-10 yrs $9, 2-4 yrs $5.50 
(Checks payable to Westover Women's Club) 
 
Full buffet included with eggs, bacon, sausage, home fries, waffles, 
French Toast stix, fruit bowl and coffee and juice. 

 

Westover Trivia 

 279 folks on email blast list 

 460 newsletters printed and 
delivered (and yes we are look-
ing at electronic options) 

 456 homes (including apart-
ments) within Westover 

 33,398 photos have been 
viewed in the Westover Web-
site since November 2009 

 Westover Images 2010 

Westover Dues  
Only $30.00 per household 

See back page 

Westover Elections 
 

 We are pleased to an-
nounce that all of the Westover 
Civic Association board members  
and officers were re-elected!  
Congratulations and thanks to all 
of the folks who help make 
Westover what it is today. 

RSVP with payment by December 12 
(include names of all attending for Navy Security) 
 
Audrey Newell 
6311 Stephens Crossing 
Email: audreys@familynewell.org 
Phone: 691-1816 
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WESTOVER NEWSLETTER POLICY.  This newsletter is published by the Westover Civic Associa-
tion to inform its members of the many Village of Westover projects, activities and improvements that are relevant to 
the entire neighborhood.   We are unable to accommodate personal requests and business solicitations or advertise-
ments.    All photos published in the newsletter are with permission or are in the public domain.  We solicit your com-
ments or concerns as well as ideas for newsletter articles by going to www.villageofwestover.org 

Westover Pumpkin Carving Party 2010 
 
 On October 21, the Westover Women’s Club, with fi-
nancial assistance provided by the Westover Civic Association, 
held the annual Pumpkin Carving event in McCord Commons.   
 It was a real blast with a total of 85 attending and 39 
kids.  They carved pumpkins, had a pumpkin hunt, sack races, 
pin the eye on the mummy contest and Guess the Candy Corn 
game.   
 Treats were guaranteed to all with Witches Hat cook-
ies, Hot Chocolate with whipped cream, apple cider and of 
course Monster Munch. 
 The photos show how much fun this event was. 

 



 

Official Dues Payment  
 

VILLAGE OF WESTOVER DUES COUPON  

$30 per household 

 
 

  
First Name: ______________________________ Last Name: ____________________________________________ 
  
Address: ____________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
Phone: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 

Dues are $30 per Household.  Make dues check payable to Village of Westover. 
 

 

Submit dues directly to your Zone Director with this coupon (see front page of news-
letter for a listing of all Zone Directors) or  

 
 

Mail dues check and this form to Civic Association Treasurer,  
 

David Baboian, CPA, Westover Treasurer 
4350 Carlisle Pike 

 Camp Hill, PA  17011   


